


University Heights Phase 1 
FINAL PLAT FP2005-004 

Item No. F4 

HISTORY: On May 6, 2020, the Planning and Zoning Commission approved the Preliminary Plat (PP1911-
003) on this 190.07-acre tract.

DATE OF REVIEW: July 15, 2020 

LOCATION: East of County Road 110; north of University Boulevard 

STAFF REVIEW AND ANALYSIS: 

General Plan and Zoning: The General Plan designates the tracts for residential and commercial 
purposes. The University Heights development consists of approximately 190-acres of land with a total of 
five zoning districts within this subdivision ranging from SF-3 (Single Family Mixed Lot) to TF (Two Family) 
to MF-1 (Multifamily -Low Density)/MF-2 (Multifamily-Medium Density) and C-1a (General Commercial - 
Limited). 

Phase 1 consists of single-family residential lots zoned SF-3 and a drainage lot zoned C-1a. The SF-3 
zoning district provides for three sizes of single-family lots: estate lots of at least 10,000 square feet, 
standard lots of at least 6,500 square feet and small lots of at least 5,000 square feet. The C-1 a district  
allows for commercial land use such as offices, retail sales, hotels, and fuel stations. 

For the purpose of this phase, 12 single-family estate lots are proposed with a minimum lot width of 70- 
feet; 36 single-family standard lots are proposed with a minimum lot width of 50-feet; and 43 single-family 
small lots are proposed with a minimum lot width of 45-feet. Lastly, there will be 4 landscape/open space 
lots, 1 amenity lot, 1 drainage lot and 8 right-of-way lots. This proposal complies with the General Plan, 
Zoning and Subdivision Ordinances, and the approved Preliminary Plat. 

Compliance with the Preliminary Plat: As shown, this Final Plat is in compliance with the approved 
Preliminary Plat (PP1911-003). 

Traffic, Access and Roads: A Traffic Impact Analysis (TIA) has been approved for the overall 
development. This phase will not require a TIA revision. 

Water and Wastewater Service: The site will be served by the Jonah Water Special Utility District as this 
tract is not within the City of Round Rock's CCN (Certificate of Convenience and Necessity). Wastewater 
service will be provided by the City of Round Rock. The City of Round Rock recently installed a 15-inch 
wastewater interceptor along County Road 110 and the developer will connect to this interceptor for 
wastewater service into the development. 

Drainage: There are no drainage concerns for this phase. Storm water will be captured by curb inlets and 
conveyed appropriately. Staff will review a more detailed drainage plan prior to site development plan 
permitting. 

RECOMMENDED MOTION: 

Staff recommends approval with the following conditions: 

1. Revise the right -of-way reserve lot text to "R.O.W. hereby dedicated to the City of Round Rock"
along County Road 107.

2. Remove the text "ROW' after each street name for clarity purposes.
3. Label the adjacent future phases including the lots with a dashed line.
4. Include the number of right-of-way lots under acreage by lot type.
5. Complete information (elevation, datum & GEOID) for all benchmarks depicted.
6. All offsite water, wastewater & drainage easements shall be depicted individually for each utility
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